Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

September 28, 2021
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Jason Call, Donna Laurent, Gordon Rebello, Wayne Kellner, alternate; Bob Roy, alternate  
Absent:  Gil Finch, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; June Garneau, Olin Garneau, Mike Smith, Michele King
In the absence of a regular member, Bob Roy was designated a voting member for this meeting. 
Minutes
A motion was made by Donna Laurent, seconded by Gordon Rebello to approve as read the minutes of the September 14, 2021 meeting.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Consultation – Master Plan – June Garneau
The Planning Board continued work on the Master Plan by first reviewing a draft of Chapter 3: Community Facilities and Services. June said she met with Norman Brown to confirm information needed for this section.  She also has received information from Fire Chief Chris Milligan but still needs to ask him for more information.  The chapter begins with a narrative along with three successive pictures of the town hall to highlight its history.  The first and second photos showing the addition of the town offices and bathrooms to the original building and the third showing the tragic fire which consumed the hall.  June wanted to confirm the Jefferson Community Center was the official name of the new location of the town offices, etc. now in the former elementary school.  It is now being called Town Offices and Community Center.  The summary of responses to questions about town facilities and services from the community survey was reviewed. A picture of the current town offices and community center was included.  The next section described the new facility as it is operating now and what is being planned for the future and how it may be funded.  This was followed by descriptions of the Volunteer Fire Department and Emergencies Medical Services along with a photo of the current department building, the Police Department, the Transfer Station, the Highway Department along with a photo of the town garage, Cemeteries in the town, the Public Library, and finally schools in the White Mountains Regional School District Jefferson students attend.  Monies in each Capital Reserve Fund was listed.   The chapter summary and goals still need to be worked on.   

June said she has made progress on Chapter 9: History, Culture & Historical Resources as well as Chapter 7: Natural Resources, Hazards and Climate Change.  June said she has more work to do and would have more to share with the Board on these two chapters. The Board plans to meet again with her on October 26.  She said the Board members would receive another updated version of the Master Plan draft after tonight’s meeting   June and Olin thanked the Board and left the meeting  
Communications
The Board secretary reported there is a Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting on October 14 to hear two applications, both asking for a Variance.  One is asking to build a garage closer to a lot line than allowed and the other is asking to build an addition to a existing home closer to a lot line than allowed. 
Questions have been received about a application notice placed on the town’s website about a tower for a new FM station to serve Jefferson.  The Board secretary reported she had reached the applicant Dirk Nadon by telephone and learned the tower is not being placed in the town of Jefferson but near the Cog Railway on Mount Washington.  The radio station will provide coverage in the town of Jefferson. 
Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.
New Business 
Michael Meehan introduced Mike Smith who was attending the meeting and has expressed interest in serving as a member of the Planning Board.  Mr. Smith has been a resident of the town since 1972.  The Board agreed unanimously to recommend him to the Select Board for appointment as an alternate member to the Planning Board. 
Unfinished Business 
The Board’s regular meeting date of October 12 has been cancelled and notices will be posted.  The Board’s next meeting will be held on October 26.
There being no further business, Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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